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Subject:
Review of EU visa policy

The Commission has put forward a proposal to review the EU’s visa policy for third‑country visitors who want to visit or stay in the Schengen area. The main objective of the review is to shorten and simplify the procedure for short‑term visitors, with a view to boosting economic activity and job creation.

According to studies carried out by the Commission, in 2012 alone, 6.6 million potential tourists were put off travelling to the EU by the EU’s current, non‑liberalised visa policy for third countries. 

While presenting the proposal, the Commission also put forward assessments showing that a more liberal visa policy would create some 1.3 million new jobs and bring in revenues of as much as EUR 130 billion over the next five years – an amount almost equal to the EU’s entire annual budget.

Tourism is tremendously important to the EU’s newest Member State, Croatia, which earned EUR 7.2 billion – or 16.5 % of its annual GDP – from tourism in 2013.

When Croatia joined the European Union on 1 July 2013, it began to implement the EU’s visa policies. This meant that Croatia had to introduce visa regimes for particular countries with which it had already established visa‑free regimes, resulting in significant losses for the tourism industry.

With reference to its proposal for a review, which would only concern countries in the Schengen area, does the Commission plan to review the visa policies that affect Croatia – which is still in the process of attempting to join the Schengen area – especially as regards countries with which Croatia had visa‑free regimes prior to accession?
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